



Drysdale RSL Sub-Branch
Minutes of Committee MEETING Held on Thursday 11 June 2020
Email: drysdalersl@outlook.com.au
Website: drysdalersl.org.au

Opening: A committee meeting was called to order at 1400 hrs by the President Geoff Zanker on 11 June 2020 in the Drysdale RSL Rooms.

Attendance: John Brown, George W Browney, Pam Davis, Geoff Fifer, Harry Paterson, Geoff Zanker.

New Business:


1. Harry said that part of the Victorian Government's strategy to assist some clubs was to refund their liquor licence. As our licence fee had already been paid for this year, we received a cheque for about \$220, which he passed to the Treasurer.
2. Harry has received an invoice from Solar Eco Systems for the deposit for solar panels project. He will arrange for the Treasurer to have a copy for payment. The work should commence within two weeks (weather permitting) and will be done in one day.
3. Pam noted the wording for the "thank you" plaque for the new display cabinets.
4. Pam asked Harry to check with the administrators of our Facebook page to update the Secretary's phone number.
5. Pam said that some of our volunteers have already received vouchers to be used at Ground Zero Cafe. She proposed to gift each financial member of our sub-branch a \$20 petrol voucher and a \$10 coffee voucher to be used at Cafe Zoo or the Bungalow. **Agreed unanimously.**
6. Geoff Fifer proposed that an honorarium be paid to the office bearers (President, Secretary, Treasurer and Welfare Officer) in recognition of the unpaid voluntary effort to keep the club running. Pam noted that we are one of the few RSL clubs that do not currently pay honorariums. After some discussion it was agreed to pay each office bearer \$100 annually, subject to ratification by a full meeting of our members. **Agreed unanimously.**
7. Pam said that she had seen the resident of 13B Princess St (behind the clubrooms) cleaning the concrete on our frontage. Harry said he had seen the resident mowing the front nature strip. The President asked Harry if he could send a letter of thanks to the resident.

Correspondence:


Harry said we have received new terms and conditions for our electric supply from Origin Energy; there is an update to the DFRDB fight organised by Mr Jim Hislop that would be of interest to DFRDB recipients; and there was a newsletter from the CEO of the Victorian RSL relating to the effect of COVID-19 on meetings and some information about this year's ANZAC appeal.

Close: There being no more Business, President Geoff Zanker closed the Meeting at 1450 hrs

Next Monthly Meeting: 1400 hrs Thursday 9 July 2020 will again be a committee meeting and not a general meeting.



Geoff Zanker
President



Harry Paterson
Secretary